The following is a copy of the letter that President Reiser sent to 1-800-CONTACTS regarding an exemption from the verification requirement in the Fairness in Contact Lens Consumers' Act. The icon or drop-down box has now been removed from their website.

-ED

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR.

Steven R. Sem, OD, FAAO 411 Sweetgrass Court

Great Falls, MT 59405-1325

www.afos2020.org

(406) 452-5688 Fax: (406) 452-5740

March 28, 2008

THE ARMED FORCES OPTOMETRIC SOCIETY

SERVING FEDERAL SERVICE OPTOMETRISTS SINCE 1970

PRESIDENT

*Daniel E. Reiser, OD

PRESIDENT ELECT
*Penny Walter, OD, MPA

VICE PRESIDENT *Donovan Green, OD

SECRETARY-TREASURER Keith Cespon, OD

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT *Las Comforth, OD, MBA

COUNCIL MEMBERS

*Sheridan Martin, OD
*Mike Sunman, OD
Jeanifer Camp, OD
Adrienne Ari, OD
*Alyon Wazik, OD
Jeffrey Autrey, OD
Jeffrey Weaver, OD
Jared Lumpe (student)

* Denotes FAAO



Mr. Jonathan Coon, CEO 1-800 CONTACTS, INC. 66 East Wadsworth Park Drive, 3rd Floor Draper, UT 84020

Dear Mr. Coon:

I am the president of the Armed Forces Optometric Society (AFOS), an association representing over 900 doctors of optometry world-wide who practice in the Army, Navy, Air Force, Department of Veterans Affairs, Public Health Service and Federal Civil Service.

Recently we were made aware of a situation that we hope is just a legal oversight by your company regarding a statement on your website and the associated procedures in verifying contact lens prescriptions under the Fairness to Contact Lens Consumers Act (FCLCA).

On your website, there is an icon that, when selected, states that APO/FPO orders do not require contact lens prescription verification. This representation appears to release your company from its legal obligation to verify prescriptions under the current U.S. law. As you know, the intent of this safety provision in the FCLCA is to ensure that a patient's prescription is current and accurate and that the patient will not be harmed by filling it.

FPO/APO addresses are strictly for US citizens and US doctors who are living and practicing outside of the borders of United States. They are US citizens and their family members (most often also US citizens) are serving our country overseas. The doctors work in US facilities that are US property (under treaty) and are governed by US law. It is our firm belief that their prescriptions should not be exempt from laws that are in place to protect their health and welfare simply because they are serving their country overseas. We hope you agree.

To comply with all points in the FCLCA, we request that you remove this icon from your website and modify your policy to require verification of contact lenses delivered to APO/FPO addresses to protect our overseas stationed members and their families. We look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

Daniel E. Reiser, OD, FAAO

President